From: DAHP SEPA

To: Chace Pedersen
Cc: guy.moura@colvilletribes.com; Connor Armi; "steve@snoqgualmietribe.us"; "Alyssa Buck"; "cbuck@gcpud.org";

Casey Barney; Corrine Camuso; Gregg Kiona; Jessica Lally; Noah Oliver; darnell.sam.adm@colvilletribes.com;
john.sirois.adm@colvilletribes.com; milton.davis.adm@colvilletribes.com

Subject: RE: ACU-24-00001 Horizon Towers - Notice of Application (DAHP Project Tracking # 2024-08-05904)

Date: Tuesday, August 20, 2024 2:20:40 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.

Hi Chace,

Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and Department
of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing documentation regarding the above
referenced project. These comments are based on the information available at the time of this
review and on behalf of the SHPO in conformance with Washington State law. Should additional
information become available, our assessment may be revised.

Our statewide predictive model indicates that there is a high probability of encountering cultural
resources within the proposed project area. However, due to the small footprint of the project,
DAHP is not requesting a cultural resources survey at this time. We do ask that you prepare an
Inadvertent Discovery Plan (IDP) and prepare construction crews for the possibility of encountering
archaeological material during ground disturbing activities.

Please note that the recommendations provided in this letter reflect only the opinions of DAHP. Any
interested Tribes may have different recommendations. We appreciate receiving any
correspondence or comments from Tribes or other parties concerning cultural resource issues that
you receive.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project. Please ensure that the DAHP project
Tracking Number is attached to any future communications about this project.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

All the best,

Sydney Hanson, MA (she/her) | Local Government Archaeologist
Eastern Washington & Columbia River Counties

360.280.7563 | sydney.hanson@dahp.wa.gov

Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation | www.dahp.wa.gov
1110 Capitol Way S, Suite 30 | Olympia WA 98501
PO Box 48343 | Olympia WA 98504-8343


mailto:sepa@dahp.wa.gov
mailto:chace.pedersen@co.kittitas.wa.us
mailto:guy.moura@colvilletribes.com
mailto:connor.armi.hsy@colvilletribes.com
mailto:steve@snoqualmietribe.us
mailto:Abuck1@gcpud.org
mailto:Cbuck@gcpud.org
mailto:Casey_Barney@Yakama.com
mailto:Corrine_Camuso@yakama.com
mailto:Gregg_Kiona@Yakama.com
mailto:jessica_lally@yakama.com
mailto:Noah_Oliver@yakama.com
mailto:darnell.sam.adm@colvilletribes.com
mailto:john.sirois.adm@colvilletribes.com
mailto:milton.davis.adm@colvilletribes.com
mailto:sydney.hanson@dahp.wa.gov
http://www.dahp.wa.gov/



